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Andropov to Central Committee, February 9, 1977

Correspondence between Andrei Sakharov and Jimmy Carter

On February 8, after receiving an invitation from the first secretary of the political section of the U.S. embassy in Moscow, Combs, Sakharov visited the embassy. According to information obtained by the Committee of State Security of the USSR Soviet Ministers, he was given a telegram from U.S. President Carter, bearing the following content s:


Dear Professor Sakharov:


I received your letter of January 21, and I want to express my appreciation to you for bringing your thoughts to my personal attention.


Human rights are a central concern of my administration. In my inaugural address I stated:  «Because we are free, we can never be indifferent to the fate of freedom elsewhere». You may rest assured that the American people and our government will continue our firm commitment to promote respect for human rights not only in our country, but also abroad.


We shall use our good offices to seek the release of prisoners of conscience, and we will continue our efforts to shape a world responsive to human aspirations in which nations of different cultures and histories can live side by side in peace and justice.

I am always glad to hear from you, and I wish you well.


Sincerely,


J.Carter


February 8

Sakharov regards Carter`s telegram as an act of support for the illegal activities pursued by himself and his accomplices, and also as a guarantee of his personal immunity. The Committee for State Security is taking these circumstances into account while taking steps to avert and interdict Sakharov`s hostile activities… 

